	Collection Systems Committee Report to BACWA Board
	Collection Systems Committee Meeting on: 1/14/16
Executive Board Meeting Date: 2/18/16
Committee Chair: Lenny Rather


Committee Request for Board Action:  None
22 attendees

	Private Sewer Lateral Ordinance Survey
Several agencies have adopted ordinances or other formal policies governing private sewer lateral inspection/testing and repair.  The Regional Water Board has expressed interest in finding out how many agencies have such ordinances, and in the past has looked favorably on agencies with such ordinances when considering enforcement. Agencies that are considering developing such an ordinance would benefit from information about the details of how others in the Region implement these ordinances and policies.  The BACWA Collection System Committee has developed a survey to gather information about private sewer lateral ordinances (attached). At the meeting, some members expressed concern that gathering information on private sewer lateral ordinances would encourage the Regional Water Board to develop a regulatory mandate to implement them, although Board Staff have said that their interest in the data is for informational purposes only. As of February 16, 20 agencies have responded to the survey.  The survey results will be shared with the BACWA Executive Board at the March meeting. 

	Metrics to define well performing collection system
The Regional Water Board is considering offering agencies mandatory minimum penalties as protection against third party lawsuits for SSOs, if they can demonstrate that they are “well performing” collection systems.  In September 2014, BACWA submitted a proposal to the Regional Water Board that defines a well performing collection system as having a previous 3-year average annual SSO volume reaching surface water of less than 8,500 gallons per 100 miles of sewer per year (this value represents the 75th percentile SSO volume for the 113 Bay Area agencies reporting to CIWQS during the four calendar years 2010-2013).  Regional Water Board staff has asked BACWA to provide an alternative definition that focuses on sewer repair/replacement programs so as to reward actions rather than favorable soil hydrogeology and other factors beyond an agency’s control. This could focus on aspects of a program such as pipe replacement/repair metrics, hot spot programs, recurrent SSOs, and training. A Collections Systems Committee subgroup has been convened to strategize about how we should approach this request, define a process to follow, and engage the Regional Water Board to ensure that the group understands what they are really looking for.

	News Items

· El Niño update - There have been no major impacts from winter storms this year. Most storms have taken place overnight and have been well spaced.
· The White house has announced a strategy for reducing national water use by one third.
· The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) adopted a resolution authorizing the sale of $1.2 billion in revenue bonds for the Clean Water State Revolving Fund.
· Congress has removed the tax-exempt bond restrictions on the Water Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act (WIFEA)

	Announcements of Upcoming Training, Conferences, and Meetings

· CWEA SF Bay Section training holds ongoing collection systems meetings and training events. The next meeting was to be held on January 21. 

· Maintenance Superintendents Association Meeting - Sept 5-9, 2016 at the Berkeley Marina. They also have a monthly workshop schedule.

	Next Collection System Committee Meeting

Our next committee meeting will be held on March 10, at 1:30 PM, at the Boy Scouts facility in San Leandro.  


